
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Policy Memorandum No. 4 to Mine Operators 
 
 

DATE: March 8, 1995 (Revised) 
 (Original Issue Date October 13, 1978, revised August 10, 1984) 
 
TO: All Mine Operators and Lignite Energy Council 
 
FROM: Commissioners Wefald, Hagen and Reinbold 
 
SUBJECT:  Payment of Charges for Analysis of Soil, Spoil and Water Samples Taken by Public 

Service Commission (PSC) Representatives 
 
 
The responsibility for payment of any charges for the analysis of soil, spoil, or water samples 
taken by PSC representatives is as follows: 
 

1. Charges for the analysis of any soil, spoil, or water samples taken by PSC 
representatives, when requested by an operator or his/her representative for 
deciding an issue relating to a field inspection of an existing permit, must be paid 
by the operator. 

 
2. Charges for the analysis of any soil, spoil, or water samples taken by PSC 

representatives in consultation with the operator that are required for PSC review 
of any special requests submitted by the operator, must be paid by the operator. 

 
3. Charges for the analysis of any soil spoil, or water samples taken by PSC 

representatives related to the PSC’s monitoring and enforcement responsibilities 
will be paid  by the PSC. 

 
 
 
 
 

 
     _____________________  ______________________ ______________________ 

Bruce Hagen Susan E. Wefald Leo M. Reinbold 
Commissioner President Commissioner 
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